
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 18 August 2005 

9. APPLICATION FOR FUNDING – CHARLESTON NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSOCIATION 
 
 The Board considered a request for funding received from the Charleston Neighbourhood Association. 
 
 Due to lack of a quorum, this matter could not be resolved.  
 
 The Board agreed to recommend to its next meeting that the Charleston Neighbourhood Association 

be allocated $2,800 for additional funding to challenge Leopard Coachlines’ resource consent 
application for its bus depot on Ensors Road. 

 
 


